
   
  

 
 

 
    

 
 

  
 

  
 

 
   

 
  

  
  

 
 

    
 

  
 

  
  

 
     

 
       

 
    

   

   
 

 
      

      
  

    
   

   

Clery Act Committee Meeting 
Thursday, August 27, 2015 at 9:00 a.m. 
Founder’s Hall, Building 2 / Room 1100 

MINUTES 

Committee Members Present: 
Joann Campbell, Compliance 
Dan Endicott, Environmental Health and Safety 
Jillian Gooding, Compliance Coordinator, Student Financial Aid 
Kelly Harrison, CPDT 
Anne Hoover, Academic Affairs 
Andy Joiner, UPD 
Donna Kirk, Athletics 
John Reis, Office of the General Counsel 
Ruth Lopez, Designee, International Center 
Bob Shepherd, Student Conduct 
Marc Snow, Office of the General Counsel 
Sheila Spivey, Women’s Center 
Bill Strudel, UPD 

Absent: 
Frank Mackesy, UPD 
Bob Boyle, Housing and Residence Life 
Cheryl Gonzalez, Title IX Administrator 
Matthew Harris, Student Government 
Steve Paulson, Faculty Representative 
Tim Robinson, International Center 
Tom Van Schoor, Dean of Students and Title IX Coordinator for Student Affairs 

The meeting was called to order at 9:02 a.m. by Committee Vice Chair, John Reis. 

Minutes: Mr. Reis then presented the draft minutes to the committee and offered the 
opportunity for comments/questions from the members. Upon receiving none, Vice Chair Reis 
asked for a motion for approval. A motion was offered and seconded. The motion was carried to 
accept the minutes as presented. 

Update on CSA On- Line training : Mr. Reis  reported that  the August letter was  sent out to the 
CSAs.  He received about  a  dozen emails  from individuals that  said they  had completed 
training, but  they hadn’t.  He received other emails  from CSAs after  they completed it  to confirm  
they  had.   Over  the summer the completion rate  hovered at 50%,  but since this is the beginning 
of  the school year, he  expects  it to go up.    Mr. Snow suggested sending out  a reminder  in  about  
a month and/or  communicate with supervisors  regarding those CSAs who have not yet  
completed the training.  Ms. Kirk reported that  Athletics  has a  pretty  good completion rate  and 
that  she continues to follow  up.  The t arget  is to have a 90% completion rate  by October 1st.  

Job Descr iptions : Mr. Kelly reported that Felica George is waiting for final list of positions, and 
then at that point, HR will 



   
      

     
 

    
  

   
     

     
       

  
       

 
 

       
    

      
  

      
 

  
    

   
        

  
    

    
      

 
      

 
  

    
    
    

    
   

      
  

 
     

  
  

  
     

  
   



        
       
    

       
       

 
    

    
   

       
 

  
     

    
    

 
 

   
   

      
   

   
       

     
     

     
  

 
  
       

     
        

       
    

        
   

     
        

     
 

   
      

     
       

       
      

       
 

    
 

 
      

 
 

  

report but need assistance. Mr. Snow said that the Title IX committee spent an hour trying to 
find the right word but never did settle on it. We also need to get the language approved by the 
Web Enhancement Committee. It was suggested that maybe SG could help touch base with 
students or LBGT, Club Alliance. What about Jennifer Wesley and her class? Also Shelia 
Spivey teaches and goes into several classes for presentations. 

What kind of information do we need to provide to the students through this click through? The 
disclosure piece for Enrollment Serves includes FERPA, Clery, crime stats, FIRE, A


